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1969
Serves the U.S. 
Dept. of Labor 
Bureau of Employ-
ees Comp. and NYC 
Dept. of Sanitation 
through 1979.

1973
Is an asst. prof. of 
medicine at SUNY 
Downstate Medical 
Center, New York 
Medical College and 
Mount Sinai School of 
Medicine until 1980.

1975
Works in private 
practice in New 
York, NY until 
1980 and Fort 
Lauderdale, FL 
until 2005.

1980
Serves as president 
of the American 
Diabetes Association 
until 1981; Works in 
private practice in 
Pompano Beach, FL 
until 1984.

1980
Is a clinical assis-
tant professor of 
medicine at the 
University of Miami 
School of Medicine 
until 1989.

1985
Is chief of endocri-
nology and director 
of the Obesity Treat-
ment Program at 
North Ridge Hospital 
in Fort Lauderdale, 
FL until 1989.

1985
Is associate medical 
director at Diabetic 
Treatment Centers of 
America until 1990.

1968
Achieves a Doctor 
of Medicine from 
the Albert Einstein 
College of Medicine; 
Is a surgeon in the 
U.S. Public Health 
Service until 1971.

1985
Attains a Master of 
Business Administra-
tion and a Certificate 
in Health Systems 
Management from 
Nova University.

1964
Earns a Bachelor 
of Science in bio-
logical sciences, 
with honors, from 
Union College.

1985
Is vice president 

and medical direc-
tor of Better Health 

Medical Center in 
Pompano Beach, FL 

until 1989.

1988
Becomes a char-

tered financial 
consultant and life 

underwriter; Is a 
financial consultant 
for Palm Beach Inc. 

in Boca Raton, FL.

1989
Is vice president of 

finance for Allied 
Medical Manage-

ment in Fort Lauder-
dale, FL until 1990.

1990
Obtains a Master 

of Science in 
health adminis-

tration from Nova 
University.

1998
Is a courtesy clinical 
assistant professor of 
family medicine and 

community health  
at the University  

of Florida until 2000.

1998
Is a clinical asst. prof. 

of family medicine 
and community 

health at Nova Uni-
versity College of 

Osteopathic Medicine 
through today.

2002
Is honored as Best 

Doctor in South Flor-
ida by Miami Metro 

Magazine; Is named 
to America’s Top 

Physicians by Con-
sumers’ Research 

Council of America.

2005
Works as a financial 
planner in Boca Ra-

ton, FL until 2009.

2009
Works at Preste 

Medical Center in 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 

through today.

2015
Is named One of 

America’s Top 
Planners by the 

Research Council  
of America.


